

GRANITE STATE LANDFILL, LLC1855 VT Route 100 • Hyde Park, VT 05655 p. 802.651.5454 f. 802.888.7931

May 31, 2022

29 Hazen Drive, P.O. Box 95 NHDES-Solid Waste Management Bureau Ms. Jaime Colby, P.E. Concord, NH 03302-0095

Re: **Standard Permit Application #2021-52265** Proposed Lined Landfill, Dalton, NH **Granite State Landfill, LLC**

Dear Jaime:

wetlands permit application on December 10, 2021. GSL plans to file a new Standard Permit submitted to your attention on February 5, 2021. We note that GSL similarly withdrew its Standard Permit Application for a Solid Waste Landfill (Application #2021-52265), originally This letter serves as notice that Granite State Landfill, LLC (GSL) is formally withdrawing the Application in a few months.

Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me at 802.651.5454

Sincerely,

GRANITE STATE JANDFILL, LLC

Permits, Compliance & Engineering John Gay, Engineer

? Town of Dalton